
From: Debbie Parker <DebbieParker@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 3/20/2017 12:39:56 PM
Subject: Fwd: Meeting Request with Lt. Governor Bryant & ALEC Leadership [Representative 

Garry Smith]

Get Outlook for iOS

---------- Forwarded message ----------
 
From: "Adam Anderson " <AdamAnderson@schouse.gov>
Date: Mon, Mar 20, 2017 at 12:36 PM -0400
 
Subject: Meeting Request with Lt. Governor Bryant & ALEC Leadership [Representative Garry Smith]
 
To: "Debbie Parker" <DebbieParker@scstatehouse.gov>, "Danny Varat" 
<DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Good afternoon, Debbie and Danny:
My name is Adam Anderson, I work for Representative Garry Smith.
Representative Garry Smith asked me to contact you all to request a quick meeting between Lt. Governor 
Bryant and the individuals below from the American Legislative Exchange Council (ALEC) on Wednesday, 
March 22nd (Anytime between 12:00 am - 3:00 pm).
Bill Meierling
Chief Operating Officer and Senior Vice President, Public Affairs
https://www.alec.org/person/wilhelm-meierling/
Jeff Lambert
Vice President, Member Relations
https://www.alec.org/person/jeff-lambert/
Jeff & Bill will be in town from Washington, D.C. on Wednesday, March 22nd and are hoping to have a quick 
meet and greet with the Lt. Governor anytime between 12:00 p.m. and 3:00 p.m.
If you could let me know if this would be possible, I would greatly appreciate it.
If you have any questions or need any further information, please let me know.
Thank you and I hope you have a great day.
Sincerely,
Adam Anderson
Administrative Coordinator
Office of Representative Garry Smith
803-734-3141 (Phone)
AdamAnderson@schouse.gov (Email)
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